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Murrumbateman Public School 
Works notification 145 June 2022 

A project is underway to deliver a new primary school for the Murrumbateman community. The new school 
will include flexible learning spaces, a covered outdoor learning area (COLA), library and hall, and will cater 
for up to 370 students. 

Over the past few months, while works on site have progressed, some school buildings have also been 
manufactured off-site in a purpose-built factory, utilising modern methods of construction. Construction of 
the building modules is complete, and modules are ready to be delivered and installed on site. 

Delivery of building modules from Tuesday 21 June 2022 

On Tuesday 21 June 2022 there will be changes to traffic surrounding the school site to facilitate the 
delivery and installation of building modules, weather and site conditions permitting. A crane will be 
arriving onsite on Monday 20 June 2022 to enable delivery and placement of the building modules. 

▪ A stop/go traffic controller will be in place on Fairley Street to facilitate truck entry and exit to the school 
site. 

▪ Access to residential properties will be maintained under traffic control. 

▪ For the safety of the local community and workers, road users are advised to obey directions. 

We will provide further notification if these works need to be rescheduled. The delivery of the building 
modules will be carried out over the following 3 weeks. 

Working hours 

Traffic control set up will start from 6:30am on Tuesday 21 June 2022. Standard project working hours are 
7am to 5pm, Monday to Friday and 8am to 1pm Saturday. No work will take place on Sundays or public 
holidays. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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